
WESTMINSTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
STATEMENT OF DECISION 
  
SUBJECT:  SHEPHERD MARKET PUBLIC REALM IMPROVEMENT SCHEME 

 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Cabinet Member for City Management and Air Quality 
has made the following executive decision on the above mentioned subject for the 
reasons set out below. 
 
Summary of Decision  
 
This decision approves  the(TMO) consultation and implementation of the proposed 
highway improvement works for Shepherd Market public realm following a public 
consultation held in July 2023. 
 
Works to proceed with implementation of these measures are scheduled to commence 
in April 2024. 
 
Reasons for Decision 
 
This allows completion of public highway improvement works. The improvements will 
help to enhance the area, by improving provisions for walking and cycling, enhancing 
the public realm and facilitate better and safer movement of traffic.   
 
 
 
 
 
Stuart Love, Chief Executive, 
Westminster City Hall, 
64 Victoria Street 
LONDON  SW1E 6QP 
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